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Legistar No. 14-1347: Harry J. Olson Senior Center: lease
renewal for 2015

A review of the corporate records from the Wisconsin Department of Financial Institutions
(WDFI) shows that the lease between the City of La Crosse and the Harry J. Olson Senior
Citizen Center, Inc. has a couple issues that must be resolved before there would be a valid
lease.

First, the organization is no longer known as the Harry J. Olson Senior Citizen Center, Inc.
The proper name would be Harry J. Olson Multipurpose Senior Citizen Center, Inc. The
legislation and lease should be updated to reflect the correct legal name of the tenant.

Second, WDFI records show that the tenant no longer exists as a legal entity. Specifically,
the organization was administratively dissolved on March 16, 2010. Accordingly, the City
cannot enter into a lease with an entity that does not exist.

Nonetheless, please be aware that the organization should be able to work with WDFI to
restore itself to good standing at which time the City could decide to lease the property
again. To that end, the City could consider enacting a lease on a future date with new
legislation or it could amend the current legislation to conditionally approve the lease upon
the occurrence of the organization being restored to good standing with WDFI within 30, 60
or 90 days.
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